Good Samaritan Episcopal Church

Bishop's Committee Meeting December 11, 2016

Present: Nappy Napu'unoa, Debbie Nishihira, Myrtle Kaneshiro, Les Hata, Lori Chun, Jessica Lum.

Nappy opened the meeting with prayer. Previous meeting minutes of 11/19/16 were reviewed and approved by Nappy.

Senior Warden report: Debbie Nishihira

- Discussed the possibility of renting out the kitchen. Debbie stated that the possible renters might leave the stove after they are finished, and would want credit for the new appliances. It is estimated that the costs for an electrician to complete repairs would be approximately \$630. The range hood in the kitchen would need to be replaced. The decision of whether or not to rent out the kitchen was put to a vote, and it was decided not to rent out the kitchen at this time with all Bishop's committee members in agreement.
- Needed repairs were discussed, including that the side door of the church needs to be replaced (the lever handle needs replacement). There is also a hole in the carpet that needs to be fixed.
- There are 10 names of elderly people living alone in Palolo Valley that Debbie obtained. Debbie requested that everyone bring canned goods in January to make baskets for the elderly.
- Debbie and Myrtle attended the Rec center dinner for volunteers, and talked about sponsoring reusable uniforms for the Palolo kids. Debbie is planning on writing a church grant and is requesting \$50 for uniforms.
- Debbie also discussed wanting to start a scholarship fund for Jarrett school. The counselors at the school would identify children who are in need of clothing.
- Georgie donated a cooler to Good Samaritan.

The annual meeting will be held on the last Sunday of January 2017.

Next Bishop's committee meeting will be on January 22, 2017.

Respectfully,

Jessica Lum, Clerk